
Meeting Minutes for August 12, 2010                            

Milton Planning Board

The 3rd meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2011 was held on Thursday, August 12, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. in the John Cronin Conf. Rm. 2nd Fl. Town Hall.   

In attendance: Planning Board members Alexander Whiteside, Edward L. Duffy, Peter F. Jackson, Emily Keys Innes, Bernard J. Lynch, III,  Planning Director, William Clark, and Administrative Assistant Diane Colligan

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the meeting minutes from July 22, 2010 as amended.  
2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of August 26th, September 9th and 23rd.  2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the John Cronin Conference Room at Town Hall.

3
CITIZENS SPEAK     

Jay Olin of 99 Central Ave spoke about his concern regarding an increase in speeding on Central Avenue. 

Margaret Donovan of 41 Central Ave. stated that she would like to be notified as well as the other abutters by mail in regards to a change or continuation of a hearing. Mr. Whiteside feels that better notification is a good idea and that notice should also be put on the Town’s Web Site.
Paul Pasquerella of Milton St. expressed his concerns about potential development at # 638-685 Brush Hill Road. He stated that neighbors were not notified about the development. Mr. Whiteside stated that there will be a public hearing on a preliminary plan. 
4.
 APPROVAL NOT REQUIRED FOR 71 FOREST STREET 
The Board voted to authorize Mr. Clark, town planner, to endorse an ANR plan once Mr. Daylor adds some restrictive language (requiring proper construction of the roadway as shown on the cross-section in the subdivision plan). The Board is also concerned with access by the ladder truck and would like Mr. Clark to follow up with the building inspector and fire chief to specify appropriate access changes. 
5
PUBLIC HEARING      


The Town of Milton wind turbine special permit hearing was continued to August 28th, 2010 at 6:45 p.m.

6.
131 ELIOT STREET 

The Board discussed possible newly raised deficiencies in the application including lack of drainage calculations and shadow studies. The Board hopes that Mr. Connelly will be present at the next hearing on August 26th to discuss the application. Bernard Lynch, Board Member, presented the Board with a letter 
7.
685 BRUSH HILL ROAD


The Board determined to hold a pubic hearing on a preliminary plan on September 9th, 2010 to receive public comments. The plan is available for inspection at the office of the Town Planner. 
8.
ZONING CHANGES

Proposed zoning changes pertaining to accessory structure height within 30 feet of a rear lot line were discussed. Mr. Joseph Prondak, building commissioner, attended and spoke about his views on the one story accessory building limitation stating that several Board of Appeals cases are in court over height issues and by changing the by-law it will limit the amount of court cases. The Board expressed concerns about the height change. Attorney Robert Sheffield stated that the 14 feet proposal would not work in residence B and C districts due to the fact that the lots are small and by doing so it would make people with current garages become non-conforming. Mr. Sheffield recommended putting this off to a later time so it can be discussed further. Paul Sullivan also felt that the proposed height is undesirable and will not be attractive as a 20 feet or 22 feet roof would be. He also felt this would hurt people in the small lot areas of the town. The Board voted to recommend further study of this zoning change. Mr. Duffy suggested that a committee consisting of Mr. Prondak, Mr. Sullivan, Mr. Sheffield, and Robert Hannigan be formed to advise the Planning Board on this matter. 

9.
 ADJOURNMENT   

The meeting was adjourned at 9:41 PM.
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Edward L. Duffy, Secretary
 

